
APPENDIX 3 

Learning Disability Partnership Board 

Chair:  

Glynis Rogers, Divisional Director Community Safety and Public Protection, London 

Borough of Barking and Dagenham 

Items to be escalated to the Health & Wellbeing Board 

None. 

Performance 

Performance against agreed targets. 

Meeting Attendance 

12 August 2013: 88% (15 of 18 attendees) 

Action(s) since last report to the Board 

(a) Two Learning Disability Partnership Board (LDPB) meetings have taken place. 

(b) Three service user representatives and one carer representative have been appointed 

to the LDPB.  We have a vacancy for a Professional/Provider representative. 

(c) The Service User, Carer and Professionals and Provider Forums have met and are in 

the process of setting a programme of future meeting dates.  The Chairs of the 

Forums have also held a meeting to ensure they are linking together and plan to have 

regular meetings from now on. 

(d) The Forum representatives have an opportunity to give feedback and raise any issues 

at every LDPB meeting.   

(e) Standing items on the LDPB forward plan include Winterbourne View and the Joint 

Strategic Plan and Children and Families Bill and Transitions. 

(f) The Hate Crime Strategy was also presented at the first meeting. 

(g) The theme for the second meeting on 12 August was health.  Topics that were 

discussed included the Joint Strategic Needs Assessment (JSNA), The Francis 

Report, Confidential inquiry into Premature Deaths of People with Learning 

Disabilities, Fulfilling Lives, Learning Disability Week, the Self Assessment Framework 

(SAF), Market Position Statement, the work of Barking Havering and Redbridge 

University Hospitals Trust, the Winterbourne View Joint Strategic Plan and Section 75 

agreement. 



(h) Learning Disability Week has now taken place. 

(i) The Self Assessment Framework has been presented to the Health and Wellbeing 

Board. 

Action and Priorities for the coming period 

(a) Future meetings are themed around autism, safeguarding and community safety, 

housing and education, training and employment.   

(b) The Winterbourne View Joint Strategic Plan is currently under development and will be 

presented to the Health and Wellbeing Board on 11 February 2013 for comment and 

feedback.  The Department of Health has set a deadline for all Joint Strategic Plans to 

be in place by 1 April 2014. 

Contact: Joanne Kitching, Business Support Officer, LBBD 

Tel: 020 8227 3216   E-mail: joanne.kitching@lbbd.gov.uk  


